Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 2nd March 2015 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell, Allen, Collier, Forrester, Locke, Paxton & Sinclair 
In attendance:

CC Seccombe & DC Roache
Apologies:

Cllr Smith & Locke
Public 

            14

Minutes from the meeting held on the 2nd February 2015 were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – None
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Wall by Church – Cllr Locke was not present so Cllr Sewell read out an email from Cllr Locke which related to a letter that had been received from a firm of solicitors acting on behalf of the resident.  The Parish Council debated this and Cllr Allen felt that the matter should be looked into legally.   Cllr Paxton advised that it was the wall of one of the original cottages.   The Parish Council has erected the barriers as a duty of care but that this does not mean that they accept any responsibility for the wall.  All councillors agreed that the ownership of the wall should be explored legally.   
Electricity Usage – Cllr Allen just wanted to clarify a couple of points regarding concerns that had been raised from a couple of residents one in Badgers Lane and the other from Church Farm Court regarding the permanent turning off of 2 lights. It was agreed to keep the lights on but to turn off between 12.30am and 5am.   Cllr Allen will now liaise with the Clerk on issuing the notification to the electricity provider.   Further amendments can be made if necessary.  DC Roache had been approached by residents in Old Tree Lane who were concerned because the light was broken but this is not a light that is due to be switched off permanently.
Trees in Conservation Area – Cllr Sinclair had received a number of quotes for the trees by the Church and Feofee Farm.  The quotes were as follows: Rural Works £610.00, Acorn Tree Work £850, Andrew Panter Tree Care £700.  A further quote had been received from Thomas Fox but this was not for comparable work.  The Parish Council agreed to ask Rural Works to undertake the work. 
Parking for Disabled – CC Seccombe had enquired about this.   There were two options for the parking space, one on the Main Street and one outside the Village Hall which the Village Hall would have to pay for.   If it is on the Main Street it would involve signage and make the street scene look very different and of course there will be costs attached.   CC Seccombe wondered how much demand there had been for this.   The Parish Council agreed that signage is not something you would normal find in a village setting.  Cllr Allen said that you would have to lower the kerb and the parking would need to be policed.   Cllr Collier said that if you go into the village in the morning outside of the school run times parking is very difficult.   The shop keepers had indicated that they would want a say in where the parking space was placed.   
The councillors agreed that this matter had been investigated and as there was not a lot of demand and there were complications with this course of action, in addition to detracting from the street scene, no further action would be taken but that they would keep an eye on this.

Parking on the village Green – Cllr Allen said that the fencing option would not last and the only proper way is to put some proper bollards but this was expensive.  The most cost effective option is to put in a couple of more posts.   Cllr Collier said that he believed that the sticker approach would be better as this would have an embarrassment factor.  Agreed to put an article in the Tysoe Record and issue stickers to all Councillors.   Cllr Collier to put something into the Tysoe Record and the Clerk would get some stickers printed.   Cllr Allen said he would obtain costs for two or three more No Parking signs and posts.

Contracts for grass maintenance 2015/16 – Cllr Paxton had telephoned the Clerk to say that MFM did not want to quote and having reflected on the matter believed that the Parish Council should accept the 3 year proposal from Thomas Fox and the £2 increase per mow from MFM Services. Following this the Clerk had received correspondence from some councillors that indicated that they believed that the quote from Thomas Fox to hold prices for 3 years if a 3 year contract was put in place should be agreed, together with MFM Services quote to cut the grass for an extra £2 per cut.   All Parish Councillors agreed to this.
Pathway between Middle and Lower Tysoe – CC Seccombe had liaised with Jeff Morris at Warwickshire County Council and this is now in the Plan
	Action/Date
Cllr Locke
Cllr Allen

Cllr Sinclair
Cllr Collier/Clerk

Cllr Allen
Clerk

	3. Neighbourhood Plan (NPG)
Cllr Collier gave an update and stated that the minutes had been circulated.  Version 2 of the Draft Neighbourhood Plan is now available on the website in a number of places around the village.
There is quite an emphasis on getting wider consultation and communication underway now.  There is also a plan to go out to interested groups to get a better understanding of the process and what it is all about.

Chris Butchart advised that everything that had been spent was out of last years grant.  The Clerk has managed to find another grant fund available and would like to propose that we go ahead and apply for a further £8k and if any funds are left over these could be paid back.   The Parish Council agreed to this.
There had been a good turnout at the event on Saturday including some people that had not been along previously.   A couple of the copies of Version 2 have gone missing and not all leaflets have been delivered.  Chris Butchart therefore believed that the consultation process & period should be extended.

Cllr Sewell and two other councillors had attended the NPG meeting last Monday and it was agreed that any communications with Stratford District Council should be channelled through the Clerk and Chris Butchart.   It was agreed to advise Stratford District Council that any communication from other individuals on this matter should be ignored.
Cllr Forrester queried whether all Councillors had seen Matthew Neal’s latest email regarding the submission of Version 2 and explaining his reasons for rejecting the submission.   DC Roache advised that it is such a prescribed procedure and that it is important that this is adhered to.

It appears rushed early submission has backfired and currently the plan carries no weight, although it was expected it would only carry limited weight at best.

Cllr Collier suggested that the Parish Council could meet with Kineton Parish Council as they already have had a report on their Neighbourhood plan and they could compare notes.   All Councillors agreed that this was a very good idea.

Cllr Sewell enquired if NPG meeting minutes were now being produced and published and also said that he welcomed the slowing down of the process.


	Cllr Collier

	4. Planning Applications
14/03055/OUT – Home Holdings, Lower Tysoe – Outline Planning permission granted.
15/99265/FUL – Land adjacent to cemetery, Oxhill Road, Tysoe - The Councillors looked over the plans.  The application was for 3 four bedroom detached properties.  The applicant said that the design and layout had come from discussions that took place with the Parish Council last year and that they had been through the pre-application process.   Cllr Sewell said that this is really the sort of development that the Parish Council hoped to get.   The properties were to be built from natural stone, slate roofs in the context of a small development.   Cllr Forrester agreed that this is just what Tysoe should have and Cllr Sinclair said that this was a good example for future applications.   Cllr Allen stated that he fully supported this and furthermore this would make a proper entrance to the village as you enter from the Oxhill Road.   The Parish Council fully supported the application.
15/00369/FUL – Park Row, 1 Main Street, Upper Tysoe.   This was for an extension to the side of the property.   Parish Council have no objections and are happy to support it.
15/00353/FUL – The Close, Back Lane, Tysoe. Proposal for a new vehicular access and a relocation of a wall.  It is quite a complicated area and therefore feels that a site visit.  
A resident spoke to say that they strongly object to the proposal.  The most important objection is that it is simply not necessary.   If the farmer could move his gate back 5 metres then this would not be necessary.   The residents have tended the garden since they purchased the property 9 years ago albeit that it is owned by Warwickshire County Council   The plans as proposed dislocate an old wall and bring a driveway very close to the residents front window.   

Cllr Paxton said that this not down to the farmer as the farm is owned by Warwickshire County Council.   CC Seccombe said that the farmer would have a say in the matter but CC Seccombe said that she would speak to WCC about this matter

Another member of the public stated that they had good relations with both the farmer and the new resident and hopefully an amicable arrangement could be reached as nobody wanted a disagreement.   The new residents do not want to cause this disruption.

Cllr Sewell said that presently there is a garden here and this was one of the major flood pinch points within the village, putting tarmac on the road will certainly increase the flood issue.

Cllr Collier said that from a planning perspective the reasons to object to the proposals were; flooding, a listed building and in the conservation area.

Cllr Allen said that he totally objects to this application on the grounds of flooding.   
All Parish Councillors agreed to object on the grounds of flooding, damage to the street scene, listed building and the conservation area.


	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence – 
The Clerk had previously circulated an email regarding Stratford District Council officers undertaking site visits in order to prepare the Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment SHLAA.  
A letter had been received from the NPG regarding funding.   As funding was now underway this had been superseded but councillors agreed a small budget of £200.00
A letter and pack had been received from Graham Raspin at Stratford District Council regarding the forthcoming Parish Council Elections.  The notice will go up 16th March and the closing date for nominations is 4pm on Thursday 9th April 2015.  Cllr Sewell has said that we have in the past had a situation where individuals did not get their applications in on time.  Applications to stand for election have to hand-delivered to SDC and it was agreed that if anybody wanted their application delivering to Stratford District Council on their behalf these should be with the Clerk by close of play on 2nd April 2015.   After this date individuals will be responsible for delivering their own application. 
	

	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by  Cllr Allen proposed seconded by Cllr Collier
Paul Pitts                                                                                        £52.00
J Millward for reimbursement for spare mouse & Keyboard        £99.00

  & Batteries for the mouse and keyboard                                     £44.97

Installation of Broadband in village tea shop                               £169.00
Reimburse Emma Restall-Orr for banner for NPG                        £57.54
Tysoe village hall hire for NPG                                                     £85.86

Donation to village hall agreed previously                                 £1000.00


	

	7. Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda

Cllr Sinclair advised that there was a pot hole by drain on the zig zags by the Church.  CC Seccombe made a note of this.   However, pot holes can be reported by any individual by telephone 01926 412515 or email on countyhighways@warwickshire.gov.uk
Cllr Allen asked what was happening with the Gladman appeal.   Cllr Sewell said that nobody knows.
Cllr Sewell asked whether a letter had gone to the residents at Oaklands Stables regarding the floodlights dazzling drivers.  The Clerk advised that a letter had been sent.   DC Roache said that she would raise this issue with the resident.
	DC Roache

	8. Public Participation
A resident raised two issues – the grass verge at the beginning of Sandpits Lane the road is starting to fall away.   
The other issue is the cars on the sports field.   I know councillors are doing their best to keep people off this area but individuals are driving up and parking by the tennis court.   Cllr Allen advised that some people had actually got their car stuck.   The Parish Council agreed to keep an eye on this.  

A resident gave an update on the Field adjacent to Church Farm Court.   They reminded the Parish Council that the original planning application was overturned on a judicial review.  A second application went in and another judicial review was filed which the judge gave leave for.   Stratford District Council had said that they would defend the action.  
A further £7,000 of Council Tax had been wasted on legal fees.   The total is now running at around £10,000.   The reason that it was higher on this occasion was because Stratford District Council had said that they would contest the action in court.  However, at a later date Stratford District Council decided not to contest the action. 
Cllr Sewell said that he was at a loss as to why this was happening.   The squandering of Council Tax is outrageous and this comes on the back of being told that there was a 5 year housing stock back in 2014 only to be told recently that there is not.

Cllr Sewell asked DC Roache if she wished to comment.  DC Roache advised that she did not wish to comment.

The resident said that they did intend to write to the leader of Stratford District Council setting out the issues that have been raised.

Cllr Forrester asked whether it was the resident’s understanding that the site owner would apply again.   The resident did not know.

Mr Gardener would like to put in planning application for a bungalow for his mother in Lane End, Lower Tysoe for his parents to downsize to.   The Parish Council asked what the materials would be and the applicant had said that they are thinking it would be built out of stone.   Also asked whether they had consulted with the neighbours.   They had spoken to some of the neighbours but not many at this stage.   Cllr Paxton had declared an interest in this.   The Parish Council also say that if some of the farm buildings are going to come down then they would rather that these buildings be used rather than a greenfield site.
Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 8.40pm.
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 13th April 2015.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 3rd April 2015
	

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for February 2015 and the HMRC payment were agreed.
	


